
TRACT 41152 - Bossier Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from City Of 
Bossier City on October 14, 2009, being more fully described as follows: 
All of the dedicated roads, streets, alleys, and other lands located 
within Section 23, Township 17 North, Range 13 West, Bossier Parish, 
Louisiana, including but not limited to all or portions of the following 
roads, streets or highways: Afton Circle, Afton Place, Belle Chasse Drive, 
Chopin Drive, Dunleith Place, Feliciana Drive, Kenilworth Drive, Magnolia 
Ridge, Oakland Place, Plantation Trace, Rosemont Place, Springfield 
Circle, Springfield Place, Sunflower Boulevard, Sunflower Road, Vermillion 
Place, Welham Trace, Whitehall Drive; in all containing approximately 
18.76 acres, more or less. 2) All of the dedicated roads, streets, alleys, 
and other lands located within Section 24, Township 17 North, Range 13 
West, Bossier Parish, Louisiana, including but not limited to all or 
portions of the following roads, streets or highways: Anandale Drive, Andy 
Circle, Bayou Drive, Brian Circle, East Oxbow Loop, Foxglove Drive, Golden 
Meadows Drive, Goldenrod Circle, Grayson Boulevard, Grayson Circle, Golden 
Meadows Drive, Grayson Boulevard, Hollyhock Lane, Honeysuckle Lane, Iris 
Circle, Jeanette Street, Lauri Lane, Lotus Circle, Magnolia Ridge, 
Mulberry Drive, Nottoway Place, Pampus Lane, Primrose Lane, Radbrook 
Circle, Radbrook Drive, River Bend Drive, Sage Drive, Shasta Drive, 
Sunflower Road, Susanna Drive, Tioga Court, Tributary Court, West Oxbow 
Circle, West Oxbow Loop; in all containing approximately 35.25 acres, more 
or less. Bossier Parish Tax Assessment Nbr: 148746 0.41 ACRE LOT 56, RIVER 
BEND #1 Bossier Parish Tax Assessment Nbr: 148747 0.35 ACRE LOT 57, RIVER 
BEND #1 Bossier Parish Tax Assessment Nbr: 148763 0.89 ACRE BEGIN AT NE 
COR OF SEC 24, THENCE North 89 DEG 05 MIN 22 SEC West 2615.97 FT TO PT OF 
BEGIN, THENCE CONTINUE North 89 DEG 05 MIN 22 SEC West 160.66 FT TO East 
R/W OF L AND A R/R, THENCE South 32 DEG 39 MIN East ALONG East R/W 380 FT, 
THENCE North 27 DEG 21 MIN East 160.05 FT, THENCE South 43 DEG 57 MIN 35 
SEC East 142.25 FT, THENCE North 14 DEG 44 MIN 09 SEC East 23.41 FT, 
THENCE North 43 DEG 57 MIN 35 SEC West 221.55 FT, THENCE North 35 DEG 45 
MIN 51 SEC West 117.65 FT TO PT OF BEGIN, SEC 24 T 17 R 13 Acreage for 
this nomination is 54.01 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. The description is based on information provided by the State 
Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
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other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: Lessee, its successors or assigns, may produce oil, gas and other 
minerals from the leased premises by drilling from a surface location on 
other lands, but notwithstanding any other provision of this lease, 
Lessee, its successors or assigns, shall not use the surface of the 
Lessor’s property for drilling or any other operations without prior 
written permission of Lessor, which permission may be withheld at Lessor’s 
sole discretion. 
 
NOTE: Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein contained, at the 
end of the primary term or extension thereof by operations, if the 
Commissioner of Conservation of the State of Louisiana establishes a 
drilling unit which includes a part of the land herein leased, the 
production of oil, gas and other minerals from such unit shall maintain 
this lease in full force and effect only as to such portions of the leased 
land embraced in said pooled unit; and this lease shall expire as to that 
part of the land herein leased not included in such unit; and Lessee, its 
successors and assigns, agrees to relinquish by formal instrument any 
portion of the leased land not included in a unit created by the 
Commissioner of Conservation while this lease is in effect. 
 
NOTE: Upon the expiration of the primary term hereof or any extension 
thereof by operations, this lease shall automatically terminate and be of 
no further force or effect except as to all that part of the leased 
premises then included within the geographical boundaries of a producing 
unit duly established by governmental agency or authority having 
jurisdiction, from the surface of the earth to a depth of 100 feet below 
the deepest depth from which any well commenced during the primary term 
hereof on the leased premises or on lands pooled therewith is completed 
and from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a unit by unit basis. In the absence of units 
so established, this lease shall terminate except as to 40 acres around 
each producing oil well and 160 acres around each producing or shut-in gas 
well located on the leased premises, in as near the form of a square as is 
practicable, from the surface of the earth down to a depth of 100 feet 
below the deepest depth from which said well or wells are completed and 
from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a well by well basis. 
 
NOTE: A bid of less than the minimum of $12,000.00 per acre and 25% 
royalty shall not be considered. 
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Applicant: CITY OF BOSSIER CITY to Agency and by Resolution from the City 
Of Bossier City authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       



 4

 

 
 

Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 54.01 Tract Number: 41152
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TRACT 41153 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from City Of 
Shreveport on October 14, 2009, being more fully described as follows: All 
dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys and rights of way located in 
Section 5, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, containing 38.61 acres, more 
or less, 1b) That certain tract of land belonging to the City of 
Shreveport located within Section 5, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, 
Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification number 161405 018 0023 00 
containing 0.006 acres, more or less. 1c) That certain tract of land 
belonging to the City of Shreveport located within Section 5, Township 16 
North, Range 14 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification 
number 161405 008 0184 00 containing 0.04 acres, more or less. 1.1) All 
tax adjudicated properties in Section 5, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, 
containing .005968 acres, more or less; Total for Section 5, Township 16 
North, Range 14 West containing 38.661 acres, more or less. 2a) All 
dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys and rights of way located in 
Section 6, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, containing 47.437 acres, more 
or less, 2b) That certain tract of land belonging to the City of 
Shreveport located within Section 6, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, 
Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification number 161406 000 0080 00 
containing 13.5 acres, more or less. 2c) That certain tract of land 
belonging to the City of Shreveport located within Section 6, Township 16 
North, Range 14 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification 
number 161406 000 0018 00 containing 67.354 acres, more or less. 2.1) All 
tax adjudicated properties in Section 6, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, 
containing 2.611 acres, more or less; Total for Section 6, Township 16 
North, Range 14 West containing 130.902 acres, more or less. 3a) All 
dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys and rights of way located in 
Section 7, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, containing 12.648 acres, more 
or less, 3b) That certain tract of land belonging to the City of 
Shreveport located within Section 7, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, 
Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification number 161407 000 0009 00 
containing 66.34 acres, more or less. 3.1) All tax adjudicated properties 
in Section 7, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, containing 7.457 acres, 
more or less; Total for Section 7, Township 16 North, Range 14 West 
containing 86.445 acres, more or less. 4a) All dedicated highways, roads, 
streets, alleys and rights of way located in Section 8, Township 16 North, 
Range 14 West, containing 48.413 acres, more or less; 4.1) All tax 
adjudicated properties in Section 8, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, 
containing .968541 acres, more or less; Total for Section 8, Township 16 
North, Range 14 West containing 49.381 acres, more or less. 5a) All 
dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys and rights of way located in 
Section 17, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, containing 10.93 acres, more 
or less; 5b) That certain tract of land belonging to the City of 
Shreveport located within Section 17, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, 
Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification number 161417 000 0047 00 
containing 39.63 acres, more or less. 5c) That certain tract of land 
belonging to the City of Shreveport located within Section 17, Township 16 
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North, Range 14 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification 
number 161417 002 017 00 containing 20.56 acres, more or less. 5.1) All 
tax adjudicated properties in Section 17, Township 16 North, Range 14 
West, containing .104247 acres, more or less; Total for Section 17, 
Township 16 North, Range 14 West containing 71.224 acres, more or less. 
6a) All dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys and rights of way 
located in Section 18, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, containing 17.78 
acres, more or less; 6b) That certain tract of land belonging to the City 
of Shreveport located within Section 18, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, 
Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification number 161418 000 001 300 
containing 25.99 acres, more or less. Total for Section 18, Township 16 
North, Range 14 West containing 43.77 acres, more or less. 7a) All 
dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys and rights of way located in 
Section 1, Township 16 North, Range 15 West, containing 45.55 acres, more 
or less 7b) That certain tract of land belonging to the City of Shreveport 
located within Section 1, Township 16 North, Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, 
Louisiana, with GEO identification number 161501 004 000 600 containing 
0.124 acres, more or less. 7c) That certain tract of land belonging to the 
City of Shreveport located within Section 1, Township 16 North, Range 15 
West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification number 161501 004 
000 700 containing 0.124 acres, more or less. 7d) That certain tract of 
land belonging to the City of Shreveport located within Section 1, 
Township 16 North, Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO 
identification number 161501 004 000 800 containing 0.124 acres, more or 
less. 7e) That certain tract of land belonging to the City of Shreveport 
located within Section 1, Township 16 North, Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, 
Louisiana, with GEO identification number 161501 011 001 900 containing 
0.248 acres, more or less. 7f) That certain tract of land belonging to the 
City of Shreveport located within Section 1, Township 16 North, Range 15 
West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification number 161501 011 
002 100 containing 0.124 acres, more or less. 7g) That certain tract of 
land belonging to the City of Shreveport located within Section 1, 
Township 16 North, Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO 
identification number 161501 011 003 200 containing 0.372 acres, more or 
less. 7.1) All tax adjudicated properties in Section 1, Township 16 North, 
Range 15 West, containing 11.250276 acres, more or less; Total for Section 
1, Township 16 North, Range 15 West containing 57.916 acres, more or less. 
Total acreage for this nomination is 478.299 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 



 7

either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: No use of the surface of the leased premises may be used by Lessee, 
its successors or assigns without the prior written consent of Lessor 
which may be withheld for any or no reason. Except as otherwise expressly 
authorized in writing by Lessor, Lessee, its successors or assigns, may 
produce oil, gas and other minerals from the leased premises only by 
drilling from a surface location on other lands. 
 
NOTE: Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein contained, at the 
end of the primary term or any extension thereof by operations, if the 
Commissioner of Conservation of the State of Louisiana has established a 
drilling unit which includes a part of the land herein leased, the 
production of oil, gas, and other minerals from such unit shall maintain 
this lease in full force and effect only as to such portions of the leased 
land embraced in such pooled unit, and this lease shall expire as to that 
part of the land herein leased not included in such unit, and Lessee, its 
successors and assigns agree to relinquish by formal recordable instrument 
(in a form acceptable to Lessor) any portion of the leased land not 
included in a unit created by the Commissioner of Conservation while this 
lease is in effect. 
 
NOTE: Upon the expiration of the primary term hereof or any extension 
thereof by operations, this lease shall automatically terminate and be of 
no further force or effect except as to all that part of the leased 
premises then included within the geographical boundaries of a producing 
unit duly established by governmental agency or authority having 
jurisdiction, from the surface of the earth to a depth of 100 feet below 
the deepest depth from which any well commenced during the primary term 
hereof on the leased premises or on lands pooled therewith is completed 
and from which there is production in paying quantities, such 
determination to be made on a unit by unit basis. Lessee and its 
successors and assigns agree to relinquish by formal recordable instrument 
( in a form acceptable to Lessor) all such depths as to which this lease 
is terminated. In the absence of units so established, this lease shall 
terminate except as to 40 acres around each producing oil well and 160 
acres around each producing or shut-in gas well located on the leased 
premises, in as near the form of a square as is practicable, from the 
surface of the earth down to a depth of 100 feet below the deepest depth 
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from which said well or wells are completed and from which there is 
production in paying quantities, such depth determination to be made on a 
well by well basis. 
 
NOTE: A bid of less than $1500.00 per acre and 25% royalty shall not be 
considered. 
 

 
Applicant: CLASSIC PETROLEUM, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
City Of Shreveport authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 478.299 Tract Number: 41153
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TRACT 41154 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from City Of 
Shreveport on October 14, 2009, being more fully described as follows: All 
dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys and rights of way located in 
Section 1, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, containing 11.612 acres, more 
or less; Total for Section 1, Township 16 North, Range 14 West containing 
11.612 acres, more or less. 2a) All dedicated highways, roads, streets, 
alleys, drainage and rights of way located in Section 2, Township 16 
North, Range 14 West, containing 63.81 acres, more or less; 2b) All tax 
adjudicated properties in Section 2, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, 
containing .88145 acres, more or less; Total for Section 2, Township 16 
North, Range 14 West containing 64.691 acres, more or less. 3a) All 
dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys, drainage and rights of way 
located in Section 11, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, containing 78.79 
acres, more or less, 3b) That certain tract of land belonging to the City 
of Shreveport located within Section 11, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, 
Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification number 161411 000 0073 00 
containing 2.61 acres, more or less. 3c) That certain tract of land 
belonging to the City of Shreveport located within Section 11, Township 16 
North, Range 14 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification 
number 161411 018 0007 00 containing 0.273 acres, more or less. 3d) That 
certain tract of land belonging to the City of Shreveport located within 
Section 11, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, 
with GEO identification number 161411 000 0058 00 containing 39.35 acres, 
more or less. 3e) That certain tract of land belonging to the City of 
Shreveport located within Section 11, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, 
Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification number 161411 000 0029 00 
containing 7.0 acres, more or less. 3f) That certain tract of land 
belonging to the City of Shreveport located within Section 11, Township 16 
North, Range 14 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification 
number 161411 000 0060 00 containing 11.02 acres, more or less. 3g) That 
certain tract of land belonging to the City of Shreveport located within 
Section 11, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, 
with GEO identification number 161411 003 0028 00 containing 11.068 acres, 
more or less. Total for Section 11, Township 16 North, Range 14 West 
containing 150.111 acres, more or less. 4a) All dedicated highways, roads, 
streets, alleys and rights of way located in Section 12, Township 16 
North, Range 14 West, containing 22.79 acres, more or less. 4b) That 
certain tract of land belonging to the City of Shreveport located within 
Section 12, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, 
with GEO identification number 161412 000 0145 00 containing 5.1 acres, 
more or less. 4c) That certain tract of land belonging to the City of 
Shreveport located within Section 12, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, 
Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification number 161412 000 0147 00 
containing 0.0519 acres, more or less. Total for Section 12, Township 16 
North, Range 14 West containing 27.9419 acres, more or less. Total acreage 
for this nomination is 254.355 acres, all as more particularly outlined on 
a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
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Resources. The description is based on information provided by the State 
Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: No use of the surface of the leased premises may be used by Lessee, 
its successors or assigns without the prior written consent of Lessor 
which may be withheld for any or no reason. Except as otherwise expressly 
authorized in writing by Lessor, Lessee, its successors or assigns, may 
produce oil, gas and other minerals from the leased premises only by 
drilling from a surface location on other lands. 
 
NOTE: Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein contained, at the 
end of the primary term or any extension thereof by operations, if the 
Commissioner of Conservation of the State of Louisiana has established a 
drilling unit which includes a part of the land herein leased, the 
production of oil, gas and other minerals from such unit shall maintain 
this lease in full force and effect only as to such portions of the leased 
land embraced in such pooled unit, and this lease shall expire as to that 
part of the land herein leased not included in such unit, and Lessee, its 
successors and assigns agree to relinquish by formal recordable instrument 
(in a form acceptable to Lessor) any portion of the leased land not 
included in a unit created by the Commissioner of Conservation while this 
lease is in effect. 
 
NOTE: Upon the expiration of the primary term hereof or any extension 
thereof by operations, this lease shall automatically terminate and be of 
no further force or effect except as to all that part of the leased 
premises then included within the geographical boundaries of a producing 
unit duly established by governmental agency or authority having 
jurisdiction, from the surface of the earth to a depth of 100 feet below 
the deepest depth from which any well commenced during the primary term 
hereof on the leased premises or on lands pooled therewith is completed 
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and from which there is production in paying quantities, such 
determination to be made on a unit by unit basis. Lessee and its 
successors and assigns agree to relinquish by formal recordable instrument 
(in a form acceptable to Lessor) all such depths as to which this lease is 
terminated. In the absence of units so established, this lease shall 
terminate except as to 40 acres around each producing oil well and 160 
acres around each producing or shut-in gas well located on the leased 
premises, in as near the form of a square as is practicable, from the 
surface of the earth down to a depth of 100 feet below the deepest depth 
from which said well or well are completed and from which there is 
production in paying quantities, such depth determination to be made on a 
well by well basis. 
 
NOTE: A bid of less than $1500.00 per acre and 25% royalty shall not be 
considered. 
 

 
Applicant: CLASSIC PETROLEUM, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
City Of Shreveport authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 254.355 Tract Number: 41154
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TRACT 41155 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from City Of 
Shreveport on October 14, 2009, being more fully described as follows: All 
dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys and rights of way located in 
Section 24, Township 16 North, Range 14 West, containing 7.73 acres, more 
or less. Total for Section 24, Township 16 North, Range 14 West containing 
7.73 acres, more or less. Total acreage for this nomination is 7.73 acres, 
all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of 
Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is 
based on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: No use of the surface of the leased premises may be used by Lessee, 
its successors or assigns without the prior written consent of Lessor 
which may be withheld for any or no reason. Except as otherwise expressly 
authorized in writing by Lessor, Lessee, its successors or assigns, may 
produce oil, gas and other minerals from the leased premises only by 
drilling from a surface location on other lands. 
 
NOTE: Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein contained, at the 
end of the primary term or any extension thereof by operations, if the 
Commissioner of Conservation of the State of Louisiana has established a 
drilling unit which includes a part of the land herein leased, the 
production of oil, gas and other minerals from such unit shall maintain 
this lease in full force and effect only as to such portions of the leased 
land embraced in such pooled unit, and this lease shall expire as to that 
part of the land herein leased not included in such unit, and Lessee, it 
successors and assigns agree to relinquish by formal recordable instrument 
(in a form acceptable to Lessor) any portion of the leased land not 
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included in a unit created by the Commissioner of Conservation while this 
lease is in effect. 
 
NOTE: Upon the expiration of the primary term hereof or any extension 
thereof by operations, this lease shall automatically terminate and be of 
no further force or effect except as to all that part of the leased 
premises then included within the geographical boundaries of a producing 
unit duly established by governmental agency or authority having 
jurisdiction, from the surface of the earth to a depth of 100 feet below 
the deepest depth from which any well commenced during the primary term 
hereof on the leased premises or on lands pooled therewith is completed 
and from which there is production in paying quantities, such 
determination to be made on a unit by unit basis. Lessee and its 
successors and assigns agree to relinquish by formal recordable instrument 
(in a form acceptable to Lessor) all such depths as to which this lease is 
terminated. In the absence of units so established, this lease shall 
terminate except as to 40 acres around each producing oil well and 160 
acres around each producing or shut-in gas well located on the leased 
premises, in as near the form of a square as is practicable, from the 
surface of the earth down to a depth of 100 feet below the deepest depth 
from which said well or wells are completed and from which there is 
production in paying quantities, such depth determination to be made on a 
well by well basis. 
 
NOTE: A bid of less than $1500.00 per acre and 25% royalty shall not be 
considered. 
 

 
Applicant: CLASSIC PETROLEUM, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
City Of Shreveport authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 7.73 Tract Number: 41155
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TRACT 41156 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Caddo 
Parish Commission on October 14, 2009, being more fully described as 
follows: The property adjudicated to Caddo Parish located within Section 
31, Township 16 North, Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, Lot 9, 
Golden Place Subdivision, Unit #2, with Geo.# 161531006000900, in all 
containing approximately 0.80 acres, more or less. (1b) The property 
adjudicated to Caddo Parish located within Section 31, Township 16 North, 
Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, Lot 8, Golden Place Subdivision, 
Unit #2, with Geo.# 161531006000800, in all containing approximately 0.80 
acres, more or less. (1c) The property adjudicated to Caddo Parish located 
within Section 31, Township 16 North, Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, 
Louisiana, Lot 7, Golden Place Subdivision, Unit #2, with Geo.# 
161531006000700, in all containing approximately 0.80 acres, more or less. 
(1d) The property adjudicated to Caddo Parish located within Section 31, 
Township 16 North, Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, Lot 6, Golden 
Place Subdivision, Unit #2, with Geo.# 161531006000600, in all containing 
approximately 0.80 acres, more or less. (1e) The property adjudicated to 
Caddo Parish located within Section 31, Township 16 North, Range 15 West, 
Caddo Parish, Louisiana, Lot 4, Golden Place Subdivision, Unit #2, with 
Geo.# 161531006000400, in all containing approximately 1.22 acres, more or 
less. (1f) The property adjudicated to Caddo Parish located within Section 
31, Township 16 North, Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, Lot 14, 
Golden Place Subdivision, Unit #2, with Geo.# 161531006001400, in all 
containing approximately 0.73 acres, more or less (1g) The property 
adjudicated to Caddo Parish located within Section 31, Township 16 North, 
Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, Lot 15, Golden Place Subdivision, 
Unit #2, with Geo.# 161531006001500, in all containing approximately 0.73 
acres, more or less (1h) The property adjudicated to Caddo Parish located 
within Section 31, Township 16 North, Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, 
Louisiana, Lot 16, Golden Place Subdivision, Unit #2, with Geo.# 
161531006001600, in all containing approximately 0.73 acres, more or less 
(1i) The property adjudicated to Caddo Parish located within Section 31, 
Township 16 North, Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, Lot 17, Golden 
Place Subdivision, Unit #2, with Geo.# 161531006001700, in all containing 
approximately 0.69 acres, more or less (1j) The property adjudicated to 
Caddo Parish located within Section 31, Township 16 North, Range 15 West, 
Caddo Parish, Louisiana, Lot 18, Golden Place Subdivision, Unit #2, with 
Geo.# 161531006001800, in all containing approximately 0.68 acres, more or 
less (1k) The property adjudicated to Caddo Parish located within Section 
31, Township 16 North, Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, Lot 3, 
Partition Of North 1097.4 Feet of that part of NE/4 Of NW/4, lying East of 
State Highway #169, Geo.# 161531001000300, in all containing approximately 
1.00 acres, more or less (1l) The property adjudicated to Caddo Parish 
located within Section 31, Township 16 North, Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, 
Louisiana, Lot 7, Golden Place Subdivision, with Geo.# 161531005000700, in 
all containing approximately 2.28 acres, more or less All the above 
described adjudicated property being located in Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
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and containing a total of 11.26 acres, more or less, for said Section 31, 
Township 16 North, Range 15 West. Total acreage for this nomination is 
11.26 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The 
description is based on information provided by the State Agency regarding 
location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: Lessee, its successors or assigns, may produce oil, gas and other 
minerals from the leased premises by drilling from a surface location on 
other lands, but notwithstanding any other provision of this lease, 
Lessee, its successors or assigns, shall not use the surface of the 
Lessor’s property for drilling or any other operations without prior 
written permission of Lessor, which permission may be withheld at Lessor’s 
discretion. 
 
NOTE: Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein contained, at the 
end of the primary term or any extension thereof by operations, if the 
Commissioner of Conservation of the State of Louisiana establishes a 
drilling unit which includes a part of the land herein leased, the 
production of oil, gas and other minerals from such unit shall maintain 
this lease in full force and effect only as to such portions of the leased 
land embraced in said pooled unit; and this lease shall expire as to that 
part of the land herein leased not included in such unit; and Lessee, its 
successors and assigns agrees to relinquish by formal instrument any 
portion of the leased land not included in a unit created by the 
Commission of Conservation while this lease is in effect. 
 
NOTE: Upon the expiration of the primary term hereof or any extension 
thereof by operations, this lease shall automatically terminate and be of 
no further force or effect except as to all that part of the leased 
premises then included within the geographical boundaries of a producing 
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unit duly established by governmental agency or authority having 
jurisdiction, from the surface of the earth to a depth of 100 feet below 
the deepest depth from which any well commenced during the primary term 
hereof on the leased premises or on lands pooled therewith is completed 
and from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a unit by unit basis. In the absence of units 
so established, this lease shall terminate except as to 40 acres around 
each producing oil well and 160 acres around each producing or shut-in gas 
well located on the leased premises, in as near the form of a square as is 
practicable, from the surface of the earth down to a depth of 100 feet 
below the deepest depth from which said well or wells are completed and 
from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a well by well basis. 
 
NOTE: A bid of less than the minimum of $1500.00 per acre and 25% royalty 
shall not be considered. 
 

 
Applicant: CLASSIC PETROLEUM, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Caddo Parish Commission authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 11.26 Tract Number: 41156
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TRACT 41157 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Louisiana 
Department Of Wildlife And Fisheries and Louisiana Wildlife And Fisheries 
Commission on October 14, 2009, situated in Bayou Pierre Wildlife 
Management Area, being more fully described as follows: Beginning at a 
corner of State Agency Lease No. 19779 having Coordinates of X = 
1,665,794.00 and Y = 558,661.29; thence North 1,220.00 feet along an 
Eastern boundary of said State Agency Lease No. 19779 to a Northern corner 
having Coordinates of X = 1,665,794.00 and Y = 559,881.29; thence North 
approximately 6 feet to a point of intersection with the claimable 
boundary of Bayou Pierre having a Coordinate of X = 1,665,794.00; thence 
Southeasterly along the meanders of said Bayou Pierre to the Northwest 
corner of State Agency Lease No. 17936; thence Southerly approximately 431 
feet along the West boundary, or an extension thereof, of said State 
Agency Lease No. 17936 to a point of intersection with an East-West line 
having a Coordinate of Y = 558,661.29; thence West approximately 204 feet 
along said line to a corner of said State Agency Lease No. 19779 having 
Coordinates of X = 1,666,940.77 and Y = 558,661.29; thence West 1,146.77 
feet along a Northern boundary of said State Agency Lease No. 19779 to the 
point of beginning, containing approximately 27 gross acres and 13.5 net 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is 
based on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: No surface activities will be allowed on these properties.  

The Department will require a minimum of $1500.00 per acre cash 
bonus and a minimum of 25% royalty.  
Contact person for the Department will be Mike Windham (504)-284-
5268.  
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NOTE: Notice is hereby given that Justiss Oil Company, Inc. is claiming 
ownership of 50% of the mineral rights under this tract and may involve a 
successful bidder/lessee in litigation to perfect said claim. 
 
NOTE: The above described tract is the nomination for the outstanding 50% 
of the minerals that were not covered by State Agency Lease Number 20080 
at the June 2009 State Lease Sale. 
 

 
Applicant: CLASSIC PETROLEUM, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Louisiana Department Of Wildlife And Fisheries and Louisiana Wildlife And 
Fisheries Commission authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 13.5 Tract Number: 41157
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TRACT 41158 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Louisiana 
Department Of Wildlife And Fisheries and Louisiana Wildlife And Fisheries 
Commission on October 14, 2009, situated in Bayou Pierre Wildlife 
Management Area, being more fully described as follows: Beginning at the 
Northwest corner of State Agency Lease No. 19779, also being a point on 
the East boundary of State Agency Lease No. 19182 having Coordinates of X 
= 1,661,898.48 and Y = 560,032.00; thence North approximately 1,374 feet 
along the East boundary of said State Agency Lease No. 19182 to a point of 
intersection with the claimable boundary of Bayou Pierre having a 
Coordinate of X = 1,661,898.48; thence Southeasterly along the meanders of 
said Bayou Pierre to a point of intersection with an East-West line having 
a Coordinate of Y = 560,032.00; thence West approximately 13 feet along 
said line to the Northernmost Northeast corner of said State Agency Lease 
No. 19779 having Coordinates of X = 1,665,404.59 and Y = 560,032.00; 
thence West 3,506.11 feet along the North boundary of said State Agency 
Lease No. 19779 to the point of beginning, containing approximately 55 
gross acres and 27.5 net acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. The description is based on information provided by the State 
Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: No surface activities will be allowed on these properties.  

The Department will require a minimum of $1500.00 per acre cash 
bonus and a minimum of 25% royalty.  
Contact person for the Department will be Mike Windham (504)-284-
5268.  
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NOTE: Notice is hereby given that Justiss Oil Company, Inc. is claiming 
ownership of 50% of the mineral rights under this tract and may involve a 
successful bidder/lessee in litigation to perfect said claim. 
 
NOTE: The above described tract is the nomination for the outstanding 50% 
of the minerals that were not covered by State Agency Lease Number 20079 
at the June 2009 State Lease Sale. 
 

 
Applicant: CLASSIC PETROLEUM, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Louisiana Department Of Wildlife And Fisheries and Louisiana Wildlife And 
Fisheries Commission authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 27.5 Tract Number: 41158
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TRACT 41159 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Louisiana 
Department Of Wildlife And Fisheries and Louisiana Wildlife And Fisheries 
Commission on October 14, 2009, situated in Bayou Pierre Wildlife 
Management Area, being more fully described as follows: All of projected 
Sections 23 and 24, Township 14 North, Range 12 West, De Soto Parish, 
Louisiana, located South of Bayou Pierre, and being situated within the 
boundary of the Bayou Pierre Wildlife Management Area as shown on the plat 
attached to the Cash Sale from Louisiana Land Company of Rapides, Inc. to 
the Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries, et al, as recorded in 
the conveyance records of De Soto Parish, Louisiana under Entry No. 
575621; above described tract containing approximately 136 gross acres and 
68 net acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The 
description is based on information provided by the State Agency regarding 
location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: No surface activities will be allowed on these properties.  

The Department will require a minimum of $1500.00 per acre cash 
bonus and a minimum of 25% royalty.  
Contact person for the Department will be Mike Windham (504)-284-
5268.  

 
NOTE: Notice is hereby given that Justiss Oil Company, Inc. is claiming 
ownership of 50% of the mineral rights under this tract and may involve a 
successful bidder/lessee in litigation to perfect said claim. 
 
NOTE: The above described tract is the nomination for the outstanding 50% 
of the minerals that were not covered by State Agency Lease Number 20081 
at the June 2009 State Lease Sale. 
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Applicant: CLASSIC PETROLEUM, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Louisiana Department Of Wildlife And Fisheries and Louisiana Wildlife And 
Fisheries Commission authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 68 Tract Number: 41159 
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TRACT 41160 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Desoto 
Parish Police Jury on October 14, 2009, being more fully described as 
follows: All of the right, title and interest of the DeSoto Parish Police 
Jury in that certain tract or parcel of land situated in Section 4, 
Township 12 North, Range 12 West, DeSoto Parish, Louisiana, being further 
comprised of the following two (2) contiguous parcels, to wit: The 
Northeast Quarter (NE/4) of said Section 4 containing 160.00 acres, more 
or less, LESS AND EXCEPT: an irregular parcel within the East Half of the 
East Half of the East Half of the Northeast Quarter (E/2of E/2 of E/2 of 
NE/4) containing 14.954 acres, more or less; being particularly described 
from a concrete monument which is the Northwest Corner of Section 3, and 
the Point of Beginning: Thence South 00 degrees 47 minutes 30 seconds West 
for 1,872.94 feet; thence North 63 degrees 12 minutes 49 seconds West for 
77.94 feet; thence North 26 degrees 11 minutes 04 seconds West for 226.85 
feet; thence North 05 degrees 44 minutes 40 seconds West for 59.07 feet; 
thence North 03 degrees 35 minutes 25 seconds East for 115.75 feet; thence 
North 00 degrees 01 minutes 28 seconds East for 170.91 feet; thence North 
25 degrees 05 minutes 33 seconds West for 142.86 feet; thence North 38 
degrees 17 m8inutes 47 seconds West for 368.61 feet; thence North 22 
degrees 39 minutes 37 seconds West for 188.74 feet; thence North 11 
degrees 46 minutes 23 seconds West for 90.00 feet; thence North 12 degrees 
16 minutes 52 seconds East for 204.54 feet; thence North 29 degrees 41 
minutes 33 seconds East for 141.28 feet; thence North 07 degrees 47 
minutes 24 seconds East for 302.31 feet; thence South 88 degrees 03 
minutes 53 seconds East for 419.99 feet to the point of beginning, leaving 
a balance of 145.05 acres, more or less, described herein being the same 
property acquired by DeSoto Parish Police Jury in that certain Deed dated 
April 16,1990, recorded in Conveyance Book 653, Page 636, under Entry No. 
515342 of the Conveyance Records in and for DeSoto Parish, Louisiana; And 
that certain tract or parcel of land containing 2.00 acres, more or less 
being situated in the North Half of the North Half of the Northwest 
Quarter of the Southeast Quarter (N/2 of N/1 of NW/4 of SE/4) of Section 
4, Township 12 North, Range 12 West, DeSoto Parish, Louisiana, being 
further described as beginning at the Northwest Corner of the Southeast 
Quarter (NW/c of SE?4) thence run East for 3.4 chains for a Point of 
Beginning, thence South 27 degrees East for 4.08 chains, thence North 67 
degrees East to the North line of said Southeast Quarter (SE/4), thence 
West for 11.75 chains to point of beginning, being the same property 
acquired by the DeSoto Parish Police Jury in that certain Deed dated April 
16,1990,recorded in Conveyance Book 653,under Entry No. 515342 of the 
Conveyance Records in and for DeSoto Parish, Louisiana, said two (2) 
contiguous parcels together containing approximately 147.05 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
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applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: No drilling operations shall be conducted on the above leased land 
without the express written consent of the DeSoto Parish Police Jury. 
 
NOTE: Lease to be for minimum of $7500 per acre and 25% royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: DESOTO PARISH POLICE JURY to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Desoto Parish Police Jury authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 147.05 Tract Number: 41160
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TRACT 41161 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from City of 
Mansfield on October 14, 2009, being more fully described as follows: 
Commencing at the Northwest corner of the Southeast Quarter of Southeast 
Quarter of Section 3, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, DeSoto Parish, 
Louisiana; thence North 00 Degrees 33 minutes 45 seconds East, a distance 
of 336.49 feet; thence South 89 Degrees 08 minutes 11 seconds East, a 
distance of 423.43 feet to the Point of Beginning; thence North 00 degrees 
51 minutes 10 seconds East, a distance of 466.69 feet; thence South 89 
degrees 08 minutes 11 seconds East, a distance of 466.69 feet; thence 
South 00 degrees 51 minutes 10 seconds West, a distance of 466.69 feet; 
thence North 89 degrees 08 minutes 11 seconds West, a distance of 466.69 
feet to the Point of Beginning, containing 5.00 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: There shall be a minimum royalty amount of 25%. Lessor’s royalty 
herein is free of all charges and costs whatsoever including, but not 
limited to, production, compression, cleaning, dehydration, metering, 
detoxification, transportation, accounting and marketing. 
 
NOTE: This lease covers only oil, gas condensate, and other hydrocarbons 
normally produced in association with oil and gas. 
 
NOTE: Anything in this lease to the contrary notwithstanding, upon the 
expiration of the primary term herein provided, drilling or other 
operations on, or the existence of a unit well producing commercially, or 
capable of commercial production, from any unit established in any manner 
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so as to include all or any part of the leased premises, and whether or 
not the unit well be located on the leased premises, shall maintain this 
lease in force only as to the portion of the leased premises which is 
included in such unit. If, however, Lessee is conducting drilling 
operations on the leased premises or on any land which is included with 
any of the leased premises in any unit at the end of the primary term, or 
if a well located on such lands is completed or abandoned within 90 days 
prior to the expiration of the primary term, then the entire lease shall 
be continued in force as long as Lessee conducts continuous drilling 
operations, as defined under the terms of this lease, on such lands. 
 
NOTE: This lease only covers the depths from 100 feet below the 
stratigraphic equivalent of the Cotton Valley Formation to 100 feet below 
the stratigraphic equivalent of the base of the Haynesville Shale 
Formation. 
 
NOTE: If this lease, or any portion thereof, is extended beyond the 
primary term by production, and the well or wells from which this 
production comes are shut-in for a period of in excess of sixty (60) days 
for any reason, this lease will not terminate if Lessee pays Lessor, their 
heirs or assigns, a shut-in royalty in the amount of $10.00 per acre per 
month for each affected mineral acre during the shut-in period with the 
first shut-in payment due within thirty (30) days after the initial 60-day 
shut-in period and monthly thereafter. These shut-in payments will 
terminate when production is re-established. The maximum length of time 
this lease can be maintained by these shut-in payments for any single 
shut-in period is one (1) year. The amount of shut-in royalty will 
increase at a rate of five percent (5%) per annum compounded following the 
first year after the expiration of the primary term of this lease. 
 
NOTE: If Lessee conducts tests or drilling on the leased lands or on lands 
unitized or pooled therewith, Lessee, upon receiving thirty (30) days 
written notice from the Lessor, agrees to supply Lessor all data and 
information obtained from such tests and drilling including, but not 
limited to, seismograph reports, electric logs, core analysis, drill stem 
test data and resevoir engineering studies. Lessor agrees to keep any data 
or information provided by the Lessee in strict confidence. 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: CITY OF MANSFIELD to Agency and by Resolution from the City Of 
Mansfield authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 5 Tract Number: 41161 


